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The SPHV was informed by  that the steers were from Superior Feedlot and had 
foot and leg problems in addition to swollen joints.  
 
The establishment employees unloaded a total of 19 Holstein steers that were held as U.S. 
Suspects; and 11 were euthanized and condemned.  
 
The FLS informed  that FSIS inspection program personnel would be tagging the 
restrainer so that no stunning and slaughter could occur. The SPHV applied U.S. Rejected Tag # 
B35489676 to the restrainer.  
 
This event is an egregious noncompliance of inhumane handling of animals in connection with 
slaughter, as the nonambulatory cattle on the trailer were not handled with a minimum of 
excitement or discomfort. This is a violation in accordance with Title 9 CFR 313.2(a) which 
states in part: “Driving of livestock from the unloading ramps to the holding pens and from the 
holding pens to the stunning area shall be done with a minimum of excitement and discomfort to 
the animals.” This constitutes failure to adhere to the regulatory requirements of the humane 
handling and slaughter of livestock, as required by the Federal Meat Inspection Act, 21 U.S.C. 
603(b), the Humane Methods of Slaughter Act, and the regulations promulgated thereunder. In 
FSIS Directive 6900.2, Revision 3, one definition of egregious inhumane handling describes 
“Otherwise causing unnecessary pain and suffering to animals, including situations on trucks.” 
 
These findings demonstrate your failure to adhere to the regulatory requirements of the humane 
handling and slaughter of livestock, as required by the Federal Meat Inspection Act, 21 U.S.C. 
603(b) and the Humane Methods of Slaughter Act, and the regulations promulgated thereunder. 
In accordance with Title 9 CFR 500.5(b)(4), you may contest the basis for this proposed action 
by contacting: 

 
Sherri N. Johnson 
Executive Associate for Regulatory Operations 
Office of Field Operations 
Food Safety and Inspection Service  
United States Department of Agriculture 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
SB, Room 1330A 
Washington, DC 20250 
Phone:  (202) 379-6196 

 
If you have any questions, please call the Alameda District Office at (510) 769-5712. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Frank Gillis 
Deputy District Manager (for) 
 
William Griffin 
District Manager 

(b) (6)

(b) (6)
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cc: 
A. Amin, DDM 
V. Felix, DDM 
F. Gillis, DDM 
A. Darwish, Acting DDM 

  

S. Johnson, EARO 
S. Baucher, IEA, RD 
USDA IIC, Est. 34741 M 
FO/QER  
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